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Frankfurt, 19th September 

 

 
Change of registration systems for competitions from January 2019 
Information for clubs, for members and their parents/guardians 
 
 
Dear ladies and gentleman, 
Dear competitors, dear parents, 
 
We are getting closer to the date of changing into our new digital registration system on 
January 1st 2019. From this date onwards, the complete process of registration - from 
application to verification of conditions at competitions- will take place nationwide uniformly 
and exclusively via the new online TURN PORTAL. 
 
All previous start passes to check the competition starting conditions will be invalid at the end 
of the year and replaced by the new DTB Identification Number (DTB-ID) and by an annual 
mark with the conditions for the DTB sports.  
 
The DTB-ID must be requested personally by each club member, by each competitor, an in 
the case of children and minors by their parents and/or personal guardians. The DTB-ID has 
a fee of 20€ to be paid only once.  
 
To register in the TURNPORTAL, each person should have a valid e-mail address. Once the 
registration has been successful, each person is entitled to apply for a DTB-ID. Personal 
data (name, last name and date of birth) and bank information (IBAN) for fee payment via 
direct debit needs to be provided. At registration, the competitors can already indicate their 
association membership. For members under 16 years old must upload a photo. 
 
The process of personal data and photos is in accordance with the General Data Protection 
regulations. The policy can be found at  
https://www.dtb.de/der-verband/verbandsdokumente/passwesen/ 
 
In order to be prepared for the 2019 competitions, the DTB-ID will be already possible to 
request from 01.12.2018 at the TURNPORTAL. 
 
Since a valid DTB-ID is a pre-requisite, we recommend all competitors to register in time and 
apply for it at the TURNPORTAL (www.turnportal.de). 
 
Further information can be found at your regional gymnastics federation, or at 
https://www.dtb.de/der-verband/verbandsdokumente/passwesen/  
 
Best regards, 
 
Deutscher Turner-Bund 
German Gymnastics Federation 
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